
Manning PTA General Meeting 5/16/18 

Attendees: Jeena Williams, Jeff Hageman, Declan Costelloe, Christine Dempsey, Kim Johnson, Cora Rice, 

Erin Perrin, Keila Carrion Trinidad, Nicole Zayhowski 

Prinicipal’s report: The Manning staff are busy – excited for the end of this year, and busy preparing for 

next year. Jeena asked that one of the goals for PTA and PIE next year is to demonstrate to the Jeffco 

Board that Manning nneds new buildings and classrooms to adequately house and educate our 

students. Jefferson County has committed to getting rid of all temporary classrooms in the next three 

years, and we advocate for our students to see that this happens. 

President’s report: Teacher Appreciation week went very well. Jeff Hageman expressed his thanks as 

well. 

Fundraisers/ Treasurer’s report:  

• The Penny stall was a great success. We raised $1,487.46. 

• Leave Your Mark also did very well- just shy of 60 students signed on. 

• The PTA is pleased to be able to grant $28,000 toward lockers (which cost $32,000).  

• The next goal is to raise money for the replacement of the seats in the auditorium. Erin Perrin is 

working as the chairperson for the chili cook-off toward that end, and requested a letter of good 

standing in order to get donations. 

• Moving forward, the PTA will combine the Wish List and Grants in the budget. 

The audit will take place this summer after the end of the fiscal year. Jeena will return on July 18.  

The Open House on August 7/8 will be an opportunity for students to drop off materials, get lockers and 

schedules, drop off medication, and have their pictures taken. The PTA board will decide on what our 

presence will be for this.  

Next year’s PTA meetings will be held during school hours. The August meeting will be on Wednesday, 

August 22nd at 8:30 am.  

 

 

 

 


